
   

 
 

One Month Study Visit - Questions and Answers 

 

Q: How long will the scholarship program be available? 

A: The scholarship program will be available until further notice on our website. 

 

Q: How often can I apply for a scholarship grant? 

A: It is it possible to apply once a year. 

 

Q: Is it also possible to apply during the free period (e.g. in July or in August)? 

A: Yes, this is possible, if there is an agreement with the advisor. 

 

Q: Is there a specific deadline to hand in applications for the scholarship program? 

A: Yes, you must hand in your application at least 2 months before the foreseen start of your  

study visit. 

 

Q: Is it possible to extend the scholarship for a further month? 

A: No, unfortunately it is not possible to extend the scholarship. 

 

Q: Is it possible to visit institutions other than public universities such as Universities of Applied  

Science or private universities? 

A: Unfortunately, study visits to institutions beside public universities are not foreseen in the  

frame of the study program.  

 

Q: To which degree will travel costs be refunded? 

A: The maximum amount will be calculated by OeAD, depending on the applicants’ country of  

origin. 

Note: It is important to keep all tickets, bills and voucher in order that the OeAD can refund  

all your costs. 

 

Q: Will the journey and accommodation be organized for me? 

A: The applicant must organize the journey by him- or herself. If necessary, the organization  

of appropriate accommodation possibilities is done with the support of OeAD. 

 

Q: How long will be the processing time of my request? 

A: Generally, the time for the grant acceptance will take approximately one month. 


